
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

 

Congratulations 

Thurlby Stars Certificate Winners 

We would like to congratulate our Thurlby Stars for demonstrating one of our Thurlby Values this week. Our 

winners are: 

 

Reception –  Jack and Adriana 

Year 1    - Holly and Eden 

Year 2    - Lucas and Frankie  

Year 3    -  Shanice and Stefan 

Year 4    -  All of Year 4 for their exemplary behaviour on their trip 

Year 5 –  Leanna-Rose and Jaxx 

Year 6 –          All of Year 6 for their super behaviour on their trip 

 

Attendance 

Our average attendance figure, for the week beginning 7th July 2025, was 97.6%. 

 

Class Attendance Awards 

 

1st Year 6 99.6% 

2nd Year 3 98.9% 

3rd Year 1 98.2% 

   

A Royal Adventure for Year 1! 

Year 1 had a fantastic adventure when they visited Sandringham last Friday! The excitement started the 

moment we climbed aboard the coach, ready for a day fit for royalty. 

 

When we arrived, our first stop was the King’s enormous back garden. The children were amazed at how big it 

was! We even discovered an ancient oak tree that’s over 800 years old.  Everyone had a chance to touch this 

living piece of history. 

 

Next, we headed to a fun workshop to learn all about monarchs. Each pair studied a Top Trumps card with 

fascinating facts about different kings and queens. The highlight was when Prince Hayden was crowned King 

Hayden in our own coronation role-play! Harper did a brilliant job as the Archbishop of Canterbury — the 

children absolutely loved it. 

 

Lunch was extra special too! We got to have a picnic right in the King’s Garden! Then came the part everyone 

was waiting for: exploring the King’s house itself. We were guided through each beautiful room and the 

children impressed everyone with their thoughtful and curious questions. Many guides praised Year 1 for 

their excellent manners and commentated on how beautifully behaved they were. What a proud moment for 

Thurlby! 
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Before heading home, there was just enough time for a run-around in the play area. The perfect end to a 

royal day out. 

A big thank you to all the staff members and our wonderful volunteers who helped on the trip, your support 

was fantastic. 

Well done, Year 1 you represented our school so beautifully and made some truly special memories! 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

                   

 
 

 

 

 

 



Year 4 

Year 4 had an amazing day watching The Lion, Witch and The 

Wardrobe in Norwich. The children represented our school 

fantastically, demonstrating all Thurlby values. They were also 

complimented on their behaviour by the theatre staff, which was 

lovely to hear. What an amazing day trip. Well done to all of Year 4! 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 

Year 6 totally 'rocked-out' on Wednesday with 

a trip to watch 'Rock of Ages' at Bourne 

Academy.  As part of the transition from 

primary to secondary school, we decided to take 

a Delaine bus. The children took great delight in 

this and had many people smiling and waving at 

them by embodying all that it is to be part of 

the Thurlby Community.  

 

Once at Bourne Academy, we enjoyed our lunch 

and managed to secure front row seats. The 

children were in awe of the performers and got 

involved with some well-known rock classics. 

Well Done Y6 - we are extremely proud of you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*** THURLBY FUN RUN - SUNDAY 13TH JULY *** 

 

Come and join us for a run around the village this Sunday 

morning. At just under 3k, it's suitable for all ages! 

 

- 10am start from Lawrance Park, so please leave time to 

register beforehand 

- £5pp cash on the day  

- Children under 8 do need an adult running with them for safety 

reasons 

- Water station half way round and at the finish.  

- Hot food, hot/cold drinks and ice creams available to purchase 

from the PTFA 

 

All funds raised from entries are shared between our school and 

1st Thurlby Scouts. Come and support us! 

 

 

School Lunches – September 2025 

As advised via Parentmail earlier this week, our lunch menu for 

September is now live on the meal’s website. This can be found on our website by clicking on the link: Hot 

School Meals | Thurlby Primary School 

 

The first term is available on the website, so you can order well in advance. Please be aware that the deadline 

for ordering meals for the first week of term is Tuesday 26th August. All orders, including free school 

meals, must be placed before the deadline. The kitchen will not be able to accommodate for any unordered 

meals. 

 

When you next log in to your account, you will be asked to change 

your child’s class to the one they will move up to in September. All 

other account details will remain the same. If you have a child 

starting in Reception in September, you can add them to your 

existing account. 

 

If you have a child currently in Year 2, their Universal Infant Free 

School Meals will end this July. When they return in September the 

cost of a meal will be £2.95. If you think your child may qualify for 

benefit-related Free School Meals you can apply via Lincolnshire 

County Council's online free school meal application service. Click on 

this link to access the Parent Portal: 

https://lcc.cloud.servelec-

synergy.com/SynergyWeb/Parents/default.aspx 

 

Any changes to ordering dates, which is usually around school 

holidays, will be communicated through the weekly newsletter. 

 

 

 

https://www.thurlby.lincs.sch.uk/page/5/hot-school-meals
https://www.thurlby.lincs.sch.uk/page/5/hot-school-meals
https://lcc.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/Parents/default.aspx
https://lcc.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/Parents/default.aspx


 

 

 

School Trip Payments 

 

Year 4 – Tudor Day 

£13.50 due by 13th July please 

 

Year 5 – Residential next year 

£25.55 deposit for Aylmerton due by Friday 18th July please 

 

Payments should be made via Parentmail – payments, shop, place item in your basket and pay. 

 

 

 

 

Mrs K Finch 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

Upcoming Calendar Dates    

Sunday 13th July -  Thurlby Runs 

Monday 14th July -  EYFS Show and Tell 3.15-3.40pm (last session) 

Wednesday 16th July -  Reception trip to Tattershall Farm Park 

 Year 3 – Greek Day 

Thursday 17th July -  Rocksteady Concert 2.15pm for participating pupils  

 Year 6 Leavers’ Production to parents @ 6pm 

Tuesday 22nd July -  END OF TERM  

Tuesday 26th August -  Deadline to order school lunches for the first week back 

Tuesday 2nd September -  Training Day 

Wednesday 3rd September -  Training Day 

Thursday 4th September -  Start of Term 1 

Thursday 23rd October -  End of Term 1 

Friday 24th October -  Training Day 


